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WORKING GROUPS HIGHLIGHT 911SSAC MEETING 

“We continue to make good progress on both PSAP 

Regionalization and their migration to the ESInet,” Dave 

Sankey, State 911 Department Director.  
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Connecting to the future of public safety communications 

The Training working group presented on its 

recommendation to make Telecommunicator CPR (T-CPR) a 

training requirement and Emergency Medical Dispatch 

(EMD) a recommended best practice. The group provided 

firsthand accounts and cited studies supporting a strong 

chain of survival when patient care begins with 911.  There 

continues to be good discussion on both topics with the 

committee voting to revisit the training recommendations for 

a vote at its next meeting.   

Reports were also provided from the Technology working 

group to include backup network capabilities and the 

Operations working group on continuing development of 

policy and procedures resources. 

The first meeting of 2023 will be held in Lincoln on March 1, 

at 1:00 p.m., in the Commission hearing room. 

The end of November marked the final meeting of the year 

for the 911 Service System Advisory Committee (911SSAC). 

Committee members attending both in-person and online 

heard from State 911 Department Director Dave Sankey that 

both PSAP regionalization and the N911 Service System 

continue moving forward and progressing as expected. 

The focus of the meeting then turned to working group 

reports. The GIS working group provided an update on the 

Transitional Data Management System (TDMS)/GIS 

Support proposal. The TDMS/GIS proposal would be paid 

for by the Commission to support a smooth transition to the 

ESInet. The working group recommended approval of the 

proposal. The committee then voted to send a 

recommendation to the commission for approval.  



DIRECTOR'S 

DESK

Attendance was up for this year’s Nebraska APCO-

NENA conference. Held in mid-October at the 

Graduate Hotel in downtown Lincoln, the annual 

conference played host to 29 vendors and 120 

participants.  

The 911 Goes to Lincoln session opened the 

conference with a welcome from Buffalo County 

Sheriff Neil Miller who is chair of the 911 Service 

System Advisory Committee (911SSAC) and State 

911 Director Dave Sankey with an update on the 

statewide implementation of Next Generation 911. 

Session speakers took a look to the future of 911, 

provided Service System Advisory Committee 

updates, delved into Safe Schools Partnership with 

911 and the State Radio System as well as 911 and 

the Land Mobile Radio System.  

The afternoon wrapped up with information 

provided on GIS and Geospatial Routing and 911 

and Next Gen and the 911 Telecommunicator. 

In December, I had the privilege of presenting an update on the Next Generation 911 

Service System to the Transportation and Telecommunications Committee of the 

Nebraska Legislature.  

I was able to report to the committee that the migration of PSAP Regions to the 

Emergency Service Internet Protocol Network (ESInet) was progressing and that if 

everything continues as scheduled, all seven PSAP regions should be connected to the 

NG911 Service System by the end of the 2nd quarter of the 2023.   

What this essentially means is we have come a long way since 2016, when LB938 was 

passed by the Legislature creating the Service System Act and the development of a 

911 Service System Implementation plan. 

The devotion and the hard work of the PSAPs, 911 Service System Advisory 

Committee (911SSAC), the 911 Wireless Advisory Board, consultants Mission Critical 

Partners, the State 911 Department staff, our vendors Lumen & Intrado has put us in 

a position to fulfill the commitment made to bring NG911 technology to all who live, 

work, or travel within the borders of our great state.  

We have a lot to look forward to in the New Year. In closing, I would like to extend my 

sincere appreciation to everyone and wish you all a safe, healthy and happy holiday 

season. 

State 911 Director Dave Sankey 



STATE 911 GIS SPECIALIST ASSUMES LEADERSHIP ROLE ON GIS COUNCIL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emerging Technologies  

Christian Nielsen, GIS Specialist for the PSC State 911 Department 

has been elected the new Vice Chair for the State GIS Council.  

Approved at the Council’s November meeting, Nielsen will support 

chair Tim Erickson, who replaces outgoing chair Ryan Werner. 

The GIS Council develops strategies, standards and policies as it 

relates to the creation and use of geospatial data and geographic 

information system technologies for Nebraska. 

The GIS Council is one of six advisory boards of the Nebraska 

Information and Technology Commission (NITC). 

 

The latest version of Apple’s iPhone provides updates that could affect emergency contact with 

Public Safety Answering Points (PSAPs) 

The new features found on the iPhone 14 include Emergency SOS Satellite. This enables users 

to text for help when cellular and Wi-Fi networks are unavailable. It also guides them to 

quickly answer a PSAPs most frequently asked questions. 

The second feature available on both the iPhone 14 and the new Apple watch models is Crash 

Detection. This feature detects when a severe vehicle crash occurs and immediately prompts 

the user to call emergency services, or it can call for them if they are unresponsive. You may 

recall, this feature was enabled in a deadly single vehicle crash that occurred in Lincoln in 

October. 

In addition, alarm company ADT and Intrado are teaming up to offer ADT alarm response to 

911 centers via text. The Company currently calls 911 with alarm response information. The 

ADT/Intrado new alarm processing service is offered to 911 centers free of charge.  

Should you want additional information or have questions about this new service please email 

ADT@INTRADO.COM 

The E911Wireless 911 Advisory Board held its 

October meeting at the Public Service 

Commission in Lincoln. 

During the meeting, board members heard 

updates on the progress of the NG911 migration. 

Members then approved a funding request from 

Saunders County. 

The next board meeting was set for February 8, 

at 10:00 a.m. in the PSC hearing room. 

E911 Wireless 911 
Advisory Board Meeting 



HASTINGS POLICE DEPARTMENT DISPATCHER REMEMBERED 

 

 

 

 

 



SEEN ON SOCIAL MEDIA 

We’re sharing the some of the social media posts we’ve seen from and about Nebraska Public 

Safety Telecommunicators over the last quarter! Keep up the good work, it’s always fun to learn 

about the important work being done across our great state. 

 

 



9-1-1 NOTES 

911 Funding Applications 

It is the first of the year and you know what that means, funding applications are due. For the 2022-2023 

funding process PSAPs will see some updates to the funding application. Just like last year, funding 

applications must be submitted to the State 911 Department electronically and are due on or before March 31. 

Watch for an email with your funding application and an updated instruction sheet around the first of the year. 

Once you receive the email, if you have questions about your funding application and the information required, 

reach out to us @ psc.psap@nebraska.gov  

 

 

9-1-1 General Questions or Comments 

Have a general question or comment regarding E9-1-1? Email us @ < psc.psap@nebraska.gov > 

our knowledgeable and experienced staff will work to answer your question or provide you information in a 

timely manner. 

 

Sharing information 

In October, you may have received an email from State 911 Dept. Director Dave Sankey with information on 

Cyber Security webinars for PSAPs hosted by the Kansas 911 Coordinating Council and the Cyber Security and 

Infrastructure Security Agency (CISA). We hope you found the information helpful and that some of you were 

able to participate in the webinars. Look for us to continue to share information as a way of raising awareness.  

We also invite you to connect with us on social media. Like us on Facebook  and Twitter @NEPSCNG911/ 

Twitter @NEB_PSC or visit the PSC website @< www.psc.nebraska.gov >. 

  

Happy Holidays from the PSC State 911 Department 
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Contact Us 

Nebraska Public Service Commission- 

State 911 Dept. 

1200 N Street, Suite 300 

Lincoln, NE 68509 

402.471.3101 

www.psc.nebraska.gov 
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